Main changes in the Serbian Insurance Law 2014
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The new Insurance Law came into force on 26 December 2014 and its application will begin on 27 June 2015, while some of the provisions will come into effect when Serbia becomes a member of the World Trade Organization.
A number of changes are intended to update the old one in line with the EU standards and these can be summarised as follows:
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· New entrants to the insurance market will be no longer allowed to write both life and non-life insurance business within the same company. The existing companies can continue with the composite operations, but will need to keep separate accounts and calculate separate capital adequacy.
· Insurance brokers and agents are no longer required to be employed at a brokerage / agency company, but may be engaged pursuant to one of the out-of-employment modalities regulated by the labour legislation. Banks, financial leasing companies and the public postal operator can engage in the insurance agency with the consent of the National Bank of Serbia.
· The National Bank of Serbia will have authority to appoint special administrators to take over the management in particular cases where an insurance company is weakening. Moreover, the National Bank of Serbia will extend supervision to the entities that could have a bearing on the financial and operating position of a supervised insurance company.
· Insurance company writing life and non-life insurance company can jointly perform activities such as selling policies, marketing, legal, HR etc. if their shareholders have a controlling participation in both companies. 

· The Insurance Law introduces information duties on insurance companies, insurance agents and brokers increasing level of consumer protection according to the relevant EU directives.
· Upon expiry of a four-year period from Serbia joining the WTO, foreign insurance, insurance brokerage and agency companies will be able to carry out business in Serbia through a branch, subject to a permit by the National Bank of Serbia, while Serbian branches of the foreign reinsurance companies will be able to apply for a licence from the moment Serbia joins the WTO.
The new Insurance Law brings substantial changes to the former legislation, albeit with some areas that will need further improvement (e.g. capital and solvency requirements are not risk-based).

